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When placing an initial order with a 
vendor, the agency shall forward a pho-
tocopy of its permit with the purchase 
order for specially denatured spirits. In 
the case of an agency holding a single 
permit for use of other sub-agencies, 
the photocopy of the permit will con-
tain an attachment listing all other lo-
cations authorized to procure specially 
denatured spirits. Any subsequent pur-
chases from the same vendor need only 
contain the permit number on the pur-
chase order. 

§ 20.244 Receipt of shipment. 
On receipt of a shipment of specially 

denatured spirits, a representative of 
the Government agency shall inspect 
the shipment for any loss or deficiency. 
In the case of loss or deficiency, the 
agency shall annotate the receiving 
document and forward a copy to the 
appropriate TTB officer from which the 
shipment was consigned. 

§ 20.245 Discontinuance of use. 
When a Government agency, holding 

a permit issued under this subpart, no 
longer intends to procure and use spe-
cially denatured spirits, the permit 
shall be returned to the appropriate 
TTB officer for cancellation. All photo-
copies of the permit furnished to ven-
dors shall be returned to the agency for 
destruction. 

§ 20.246 Disposition of specially dena-
tured spirits on discontinuance of 
use. 

At the time of discontinuance of use 
of specially denatured spirits, a Gov-
ernment agency may dispose of any ex-
cess specially denatured spirits (a) to 
another Government agency holding a 
permit, (b) by returning the specially 
denatured spirits to a vendor, or (c) in 
any manner authorized by the appro-
priate TTB officer. Specially denatured 
spirits may not be disposed of to the 
general public. 

Subpart O—Samples of Specially 
Denatured Spirits 

§ 20.251 General. 
(a) Applicants and prospective appli-

cants for permits to use specially dena-
tured spirits may obtain samples of 
specially denatured spirits for experi-

mental purposes or for preparing sam-
ples of finished articles as required by 
§ 20.92. Samples of specially denatured 
spirits may only be obtained from dis-
tilled spirits plants or dealers. 

(b) Samples not larger than five gal-
lons per calendar year may be obtained 
without a permit. Dealers shall main-
tain records to ensure that samples of 
specially denatured spirits dispensed to 
nonpermittee do not exceed five gal-
lons per calendar year. 

(c) Samples larger than five gallons 
per calendar year may be obtained 
without a permit as described in 
§ 20.252. 

(d) Samples of specially denatured 
spirits shall not be used to manufac-
ture articles for commercial sale. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control number 1512–0337) 

[T.D. ATF–199, 50 FR 9162, Mar. 6, 1985; 50 FR 
20099, May 14, 1985, as amended by T.D. ATF– 
435, 66 FR 5475, Jan. 19, 2001] 

§ 20.252 Samples larger than five gal-
lons. 

(a) General. The appropriate TTB offi-
cer may waive the requirement to ob-
tain a permit under subpart D of this 
part if a nonpermittee can demonstrate 
that more than five gallons is nec-
essary to determine if an Industrial 
Use Permit is desired. 

(b) Application. A nonpermittee who 
wishes to obtain more than five 
galllons of specially denatured spirits 
to determine if an Industrial Use Per-
mit is desired, shall file a letterhead 
application with the appropriate TTB 
officer in which the nonpermittee’s 
premises are located. The letter shall 
describe why the requested quantity is 
necessary. 

(c) Approval. If the letterhead appli-
cation is approved, the nonpermittee 
shall submit it to the proprietor of a 
distilled spirits plant or a dealer with 
the order for the sample of specially 
denatured spirits. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control number 1512–0336) 

§ 20.253 Labels for samples. 

When a sample of specially denatured 
spirits is withdrawn from a dealer’s 
premises, that dealer shall attach a 
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label to the sample which shows the 
following information: 

(a) The word ‘‘Sample’’; 
(b) The dealer’s name, address, and 

permit number; 
(c) The words ‘‘Specially Denatured 

Alcohol’’ or ‘‘Specially Denatured 
Rum’’; 

(d) The quantity; and 
(e) The formula number. 

Subpart P—Records and Reports 
§ 20.261 Records of completely dena-

tured alcohol. 
When requested by the appropriate 

TTB officer, any person who receives, 
packages, stores, disposes of, or uses 
completely denatured alcohol shall 
keep records of all transactions in 
completely denatured alcohol which 
will enable appropriate TTB officers to 
verify and trace receipt, packaging, 
storage, usage, and disposal of the spir-
its, and to determine whether there has 
been compliance with law and regula-
tions. However, on sales in quantities 
of less than 5 gallons, only the total 
quantity disposed of daily need be re-
corded. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control number 1512–0337) 

§ 20.262 Dealer’s records of specially 
denatured spirits. 

(a) Each dealer shall maintain sepa-
rate records of each formula of new 
specially denatured spirits— 

(1) Received, as required by § 20.163, 
(2) Packaged, as required by § 20.180, 
(3) Destroyed, as required by § 20.222, 
(4) Lost, as required by §§ 20.202– 

20.204, and 
(5) Transferred to another permittee 

or a distilled spirits plant, as required 
by §§ 20.171, 20.216, and 20.231. 

(b) Each dealer shall maintain sepa-
rate records of each formula of recov-
ered specially denatured spirits for 
each of the transactions listed in para-
graphs (a)(1) through (a)(5) of this sec-
tion. 

(c) Once in each calendar year, and 
when requested by an appropriate TTB 
officer, each dealer shall perform and 
record a balanced accounting of each 
formula of new and recovered specially 
denatured spirits using the records re-
quired by § 20.170 and this section. 

(d) When requested, the dealer shall 
submit the accounting required by 
paragraph (c) of this section to the ap-
propriate TTB officer. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control number 1512–0337) 

§ 20.263 User’s records of specially de-
natured spirits. 

(a) Each user shall maintain separate 
records of each formula of new spe-
cially denatured spirits— 

(1) Received, as required by § 20.163, 
(2) Recovered, as required by § 20.212, 
(3) Used, as required by § 20.192, 
(4) Destroyed, as required by § 20.222, 
(5) Lost, as required by §§ 20.202– 

20.203, and 
(6) Transferred to another permittee 

or a distilled spirits plant, as required 
by §§ 20.216, 20.231, and 20.235. 

(b) Each user shall maintain separate 
records of each formula of recovered 
specially denatured spirits for each of 
the transactions listed in paragraphs 
(a)(1) through (a)(6) of this section. 

(c) Once in each calendar year, and 
when requested by an appropriate TTB 
officer, each user shall perform and 
record a balanced accounting of each 
formula of new and recovered specially 
denatured spirits using the records re-
quired by § 20.170 and this section. 

(d) When requested, the user shall 
submit the accounting required by 
paragraph (c) of this section to the ap-
propriate TTB officer. 

(Approved by the Office of Management and 
Budget under control number 1512–0337) 

§ 20.264 User’s records and report of 
products and processes. 

(a) Records. (1) Each user shall main-
tain separate accountings of— 

(i) The number of gallons of each for-
mula of new specially denatured spirits 
used for each product or process, re-
corded by the code number prescribed 
by § 21.141 of this chapter. 

(ii) The number of gallons of each 
formula of recovered specially dena-
tured spirits used for each product or 
process, recorded by the code number 
prescribed by § 21.141 of this chapter. 
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